
“Summary of My Research” – By Darryl
Eberhart

Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome is the greatest geopolitical-financial-religious
juggernaut that the world has ever seen. She controls many nations on planet
Earth.

A Description of the Antichrist – By
Darryl Eberhart

the identity of the Antichrist] is proclaimed in II Thess. 2 as BOTH a system
AND a person: the ‘man of sin’ and the one who would sit in the ‘temple [Ed.:
Greek: “naos”] of God’ calling himself God. And the only one in the pages of
history who has done this is the Pope.
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The Jesuit’s New World Order – An
Interview with Darryl Eberhart

The title of this article is from an audio I found on
https://archive.org/details/JesuitsNewWorldOrder I listened to part of it and
knew I had to transcribe it for this website.

I never heard of Darryl Eberhart before. I was shocked to see that his
website, Toughlssues.Org is offline in spite of the super interesting topics
on it! Someone made a PDF file of the home page of Toughlssues.Org. You can
see it below the transcription and read all the titles of the links that are
no longer accessible.

What happened to Darryl Eberhart? Did he pass away into God’s Heavenly
Kingdom? Or was he taken out before his time by the people he exposed? If
anyone knows the answer to this, I would appreciate hearing about it.

The information Darryl Eberhart shares confirms everything I have already
posted about the Jesuits and their control of the world, and he also adds new
information.

Transcription of audio interview.

This is the Ministry of Truth. I’m Gordon Comstock and we have a returning
guest today. He’s been on the show three or four times. This might even be
his fifth time. Boy, he reads a lot and they are of course the kind of books
that are hard to obtain nowadays. We’re not supposed to read these kinds of
books I suppose. He’s got a very interesting background in military
intelligence. I think he really knows his stuff.

Before I was ever introduced to him, I was reading his writings online quite
a bit. I was quite happy to finally talk to him. He’s become a regular on the
show. Well, it’s frankly, and this doesn’t happen very often in life. I have
trouble finding areas where I would disagree with my guest today. Our guest
is Darryl Eberhart. Welcome aboard, Darryl.
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Darryl Eberhart: Thanks for the nice introduction. I’m 61 years old. I don’t
know if I’ve ever mentioned that on any of the podcasts. Sometimes I get a
little tuckered out and tired of fighting these guys.

But let me give your listeners an introduction to both me, the intel, and the
religious side because I’ve got this great concern that they’ll accuse me
since I’ve been writing so much about Roman Catholicism, especially the
Jesuit order. I’m not comparing myself to Abraham Lincoln, but whenever they
were plotting to assassinate Lincoln, they passed the word around that in a
lot of the Northern newspapers, and as a matter of fact, democratic party
biased newspapers. And actually, Lincoln claimed up to half of the newspapers
and his time were controlled by the Roman Catholic Church. But they accused
him of being a baptized Catholic who had gone astray. They figured that would
steady the arms of the Roman Catholic assassins and a lot of the low-level
conspirators were Roman Catholic. And I just wanted to let people know that I
have never been a Roman Catholic. I was never secretly baptized as a Roman
Catholic. I’m not an apostate Catholic, although I do know quite a bit about
the Catholic Church.

But anyway, let me tell them about my intel. I spent 26 years in the
intelligence community. In 20 years of that was the US military. I’m a
retired military, 11 and a half years in the US Air Force Intelligence and 8
and a half years in Army Intelligence. And then after I retired from the
military, I worked six years as a Department of Defense, civilian at the
National Security Agency, largely because I got trained in Russian and Arabic
languages and worked as an analyst, a linguist, a reporter, and then later I
got a direct commission to captain. So I was then in military intelligence. I
was a chief warrant officer before then after I switched over from the Air
Force.

And I’ve been writing two newsletters for the past decade, plus the tackling
the tough topics and examining the tough issues. And when I first started
writing, I just pretty much, just spoke in general terms of the globalist,
which actually talked a little bit about what are actually just front groups,
the Counsel on Foreign Relations and the Bilderbergers, et cetera.

Gordon Comstock: They’re front groups, you’re right.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah. They’re just 100% front groups. As a matter of fact, a
lot of smaller groups within the secret societies are front groups for the
Jesuits, as I have maintained. And others like Greg Szymanski, and Eric John
Phelps, all of our research ties together and confirms what each of us has
worked on separately. And it goes back to a lot of guys who have written good
books like Edmond Paris, The Secret History of the Jesuits.

It just all dovetails and points to the same point. And that is that the
Jesuits sit at the very top of the secret societies’ pyramid, controlling
Freemasonry, controlling their own Jesuit order, and through that,
controlling the entire hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church, because the
Black Pope actually rules over the white Pope. He’s the Black Pope, the
Jesuit Superior General, is the power behind the throne of the white Pope,
the one that we see patting children on heads. But the real leader of the
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Roman Catholic hierarchy is the Jesuit Superior General, who’s also in charge
of the very wealthy knights of Malta, who are co-located and co-headquartered
at the Jesuit Superior General’s palace there in the Vatican. So this man is
by far, I think, the most powerful man in the world, and through the wealth
he controls, through the Vatican Bank, and again through these wealthy
knights of Malta, who hold a lot of key banking positions.

The Rothschilds, people like to point to them and say, “Hey look, these are
Jews and they’re running everything.” The Rothschilds are Jesuits who just
happened to have a Jewish background. One of their titles is Guardians of the
Vatican Treasury. And that ought to tell us something.

Gordon Comstock: They’re employees.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah, exactly. And so anyway, I just wanted to let them know
that I’ve got a good background in intelligence, but interestingly, despite
having for 26 years a top-secret special intelligence clearance with all
kinds of extra caveats, I knew almost nothing about the Jesuits. I know a
little bit about the Catholic Church, and I’ll explain why.

My religious background: I was raised Methodist. My mom was Methodist. My dad
was Roman Catholic, but my dad got in trouble because he didn’t raise us
Catholic, and the priest was angry with him for years. So again, I was never
baptized a Roman Catholic, and I never actually, I didn’t go to a Roman
Catholic Church until I actually got in my 20s. I went a couple of times with
my dad to Mass. But again, I was raised Methodist.

Now, I have to say this, 90% of my relatives are Roman Catholic, including my
dad, and 90% of my friends are Roman Catholic because I’m in a very heavily
Roman Catholic area where anywhere you go in any direction, about five to six
miles till you get down off the mountain, it’s either 70 to 90% Roman
Catholic or higher.

Decades ago, by the way, I married a beautiful and wonderful Roman Catholic
lady, and that’s when I was taught Roman Catholic Catechism classes. I was
still in the Air Force at Syracuse University studying the Russian language,
and I went to those classes. I never converted to Catholicism. As a matter of
fact, the priest kind of threw me out after about six sessions because I kept
asking questions. I wasn’t a Bible scholar at the time, but I had read enough
of the Bible to just raise questions like, “Hey, Jesus Christ healed Peter’s
mother-in-law. And Paul said that Peter Simon took his wife with him when he
went around. It sounds like Peter was married. Why do you guys have to be
celibate when it looked like Peter had a wife? And the priest said, “Oh, is
that in the Bible?” And then I nailed him on about four or five other things.

And it finally just came up after about the sixth session for him to put his
arm around me because I was embarrassing him by asking him questions he
couldn’t answer. And I started making them look stupid because he kept
saying, “Is that really in the Bible?” And I said, “Yeah, it is.

Let me give you just one more example. Christ said, don’t call anyone on
earth, Father.” Now, obviously, He’s not talking about your earthly dad, but



He was talking in a religious way. “So why do we have to call you guys
“father”?

And he goes, “Is that in the Bible?”

I said, “Yeah, it is.”

And I go, “Jesus Christ said, we shouldn’t do repetitious prayers like the
heathen do. Why do you guys pray the rosary and just keep going over the same
thing over and over and over again?” And he goes, “Is that in the Bible?” And
I’m not picking just on Catholic priests because I knew six Methodist
ministers and, I’d say probably about four or five of them didn’t know that
much about the Bible. As a matter of fact, their main training was in
administration and raising money and public speaking and running socials and
things like that. And I think as a matter of fact, the last couple of
Methodist ministers that I knew, said they only had one Bible course. when
they were in. And of course, if you talk to an ex-priest and not, they get
very little Bible training. They are almost all the traditions of the church,
the church, old church fathers, especially the ones that the Catholics
consider the most important. That’s their main study. They also don’t get
into the Bible.

So anyway, because of that, this guy, just came up, put his arm around me,
and said, “You don’t have to come back anymore, my son.” And I didn’t want to
go back anymore anyway, Gordon, because the snow was getting about three to
four feet deep up in Syracuse, and a hellacious winter that year. And so it
worked out well, but he definitely didn’t want me to come back.

So I am not Roman Catholic, although I love a lot of individual Roman
Catholics. And I want to just make that point. Again, I just went to Mass a
couple of times with my dad. I was kind of rebellious there because I was
kind of disgusted by the Methodist church. And for six or seven years, I went
to independent fundamental churches here when I came back after leaving the
National Security Agency. And I got so disgusted with them because everything
was pre-trip rapture. Once saved always saved, we’re not to be involved in
fighting evil. We’re only here to win souls. And we’re to obey government no
matter how evil it is, don’t you know? And that just drove me crazy.

So basically I just read the Bible and I get together with a couple of
friends. And by the way, before we finish, I’d like to give a book. It’s the
best book for giving to a Roman Catholic that really in a nice and kind way,
it’s Loraine Boettner‘s book called Roman Catholicism.

They’ve attacked this man horribly. It was written, I think, in 1962. But
Roman Catholics tell me it’s the best book to give to a Roman Catholic to
witness to them as to the unbiblical, unscriptural doctrines and practices in
the church because Boettner, he’s a man, Loraine Boettner, just runs
comparisons. This is what the Bible says. This is what the Catholic church
does or practices or says. And anyone who looks at that with an honest and
open heart is going to see that basically, and I don’t know how to say it in
a kinder way, Roman Catholicism is basically paganism with a very thin
Christian veneer.
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The sad part is that there are Roman Catholics, and I know Roman Catholics
that are real Christians that are in that church, and maybe before we get
done we’ll read that verse, Revelation 18:4 that says, “Come out of her, my
people.”

Gordon Comstock: Darryl, I took your advice. Last year I heard you talk about
that Loraine Boettner book, and one of my best friends is an ex-priest, and
he still attends mass, but he’s no longer a priest. Great guy. I bought a
copy of that book and gave it to him last year. We talked, and you could tell
it was really making him think. But I haven’t heard back from him in a few
months, so it’ll be interesting when I hook up with him again.

Darryl Eberhart: Well, the good news I have is that my best friend and his
wife, and he was a Eucharistic minister. She taught catechism-type classes in
the church school, and both very, very devout Roman Catholics, both from
devout Roman Catholic, large Roman Catholic families, and after over 50
years, by reading the Bible and Boettner’s book, they came out of the church.
So it’s not an impossibility. It does happen.

And Roman Catholics, many of them have no idea. They know there’s some evil
at the top because of the pedophile priest thing, but many of them have no
idea because most of them do not read the Bible. They have no idea of how
many Catholic practices, like celibacy and papal infallibility, purgatory,
indulgences, a Mass cards for the dead, people try to pay and pray for their
relatives to get out of purgatory, that none of that’s in the Bible.

As a matter of fact, I challenge Catholics when I meet them. “Hey, sit down
and read your Catholic Bible and see if you can find one pope. See if you can
find one cardinal. See if you can find one archbishop.” That whole entire
hierarchical system is not there in the Bible. As a matter of fact, Paul and
Peter, examples in the New Testament when anyone ran up and fell at their
feet and tried to kiss their toes or praise them as gods, they said, “Get up,
get up get up! We’re just men like you.” And compare that to the pope, many
of the popes who have lived in such wealth and with many palaces and
cardinals the same way. And again, through selling indulgences, that’s what
got Luther so fired up.

A lot of people forget that some of the reformers were Roman Catholics.
Luther was an Augustinian monk who tried so hard to reform the system from
within. The Dominican Girolamo Savonarola who was in Florence led a great
revival. He made one little mistake. He criticized, I think it was Pope
Alexander VI, and his corrupt papal court. Of course, he was immediately
excommunicated and murdered and exterminated, executed. And that happened so
frequently throughout history. We need to remember that many courageous Roman
Catholics have tried to challenge the system from within. And Rome, papal
Rome, does not like to be challenged about anything.

I’d like to read just a couple of little things that I threw in some of my
writings when I started writing more and more about Roman Catholicism. I’m
going to repeat a little bit of what I said, but I think people need to know
this. Here’s a little statement I put in some of my newsletters when I
started to really go after the Jesuit order.
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I am not a Roman Catholic. I also am most definitely not anti-Roman Catholic
as far as individual Roman Catholics go. My dad, 90% of my relatives are
Roman Catholic, and the majority of my friends are Roman Catholics still to
this day. I am, however, against the top levels of secret societies from the
hierarchy of the Jesuit order to the hierarchy of Freemasonry. And by the
way, if I can find that quote, I’ll read it later, but there was a historian
that said,

“If you trace up to the very top of Freemasonry, you will find out
that the leader of the head Freemason in the world and the Jesuit
Superior General are one in the same person.”

We need to remember that the Jesuit order took over French, British, and
German Freemasonry over a century ago. So the Jesuit order controls the
higher levels of Freemasonry, which gives them so much power because when you
start looking at the intelligence community, Gordon, you find out that just
about every head of the Central Intelligence Agency was either a 33-degree
Freemason like Allen Dulles who (then President) John Fitzgerald Kennedy
fired, or they were Knights of Malta, which is a religious military order
within the Roman Catholic Church under the direct command of the Jesuit
Superior General.

I think that’s kind of interesting. Five Knights of Malta, the first one that
was in charge was William Wild Bill Donovan. You had John McCone, William
Casey, William Colby, and George Tenet. There are at least five plus the head
of the decades-long of counterintelligence in the Central Intelligence Agency
who also sat at the Vatican desk and the Israel desk was James Jesus
Angleton, who just happened to be the CIA liaison to the Warren Commission.
Another Knight of Malta, one of the Assistant FBI Directors, part of the
Freemason lodge just happened to be the FBI, the liaison to the Warren
Commission, the White Wash Commission, I call it. We can tell the flow of
information that went to the Warren Commission was completely sanitized and
edited by these two Knights of Malta.

When you start looking at that and World War II, where the head of Soviet
intelligence is a Knight of Malta. He was the Jesuit priest for his couriers,
Prince Anton Turkul. You look at the German intelligence on the Eastern
Front, it’s run by a Roman Catholic knight of Malta named Reinhardt Gehlen,
who ends up afterward coming over to help Donovan, who is head of the old
Office of Strategic Services, the predecessor, the CIA. They set up the CIA
together, two Roman Catholic knights of Malta.

By the way, William Joseph Wild Bill Donovan, I have a picture of him getting
the Order of St. Sylvester there at the Vatican. The man was heavily
decorated by the Roman Catholic Church, the Vatican, for his lifetime of
service to the Catholic Church, even while he was the head of the OSS and
then afterwards as the CIA Director. Isn’t that interesting, Gordon? These
guys are getting awards. Our top intelligence guys are getting awards from
the Roman Catholic Church.
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Gordon Comstock: Well, the Bible talks a lot about nations being empowered by
demonic entities, and when you read through that litany of the crossovers
between the Nazi echelon that were hooked up with the Knights of Malta, they
just very easily made that transition from crumbling Nazi Germany to rising
United States 20th century power. And I can just envision those demons
crossing over from the Nazis to us, and we’re seeing the fruits of that now
all around us with entities like Blackwater, and of course all of the
draconian legislation like the Patriot Act.

Darryl Eberhart: That includes stuff that says that the President’s allowed
to torture people. Where does torture come from? It doesn’t come from any
Protestant church. It doesn’t come from any evangelical church. There’s only
one church that is really into torture, like big time, and that is the Roman
Catholic Church and the Inquisition alone from, according to several
reputable historians that officially ran 1203 to 1808, butchered up to 50
million Bible-believing Christians.

And while I mentioned that, I think it’s important that everybody get a DVD.
I don’t know if you’ve ever had Richard Bennett on. He’s an ex-priest of 22
years, but he did this DVD on the Inquisition. It’s subtitled, 605 years of
papal torture and death. It’s 58 minutes long, it’s in color. The first two-
thirds of the DVD deals with that official Inquisition that took the lives of
up to 50 million Bible believers. Many women were burned. And to be slowly
roasted and toasted at the stake, how cruel, 80 popes in a row, approved the
Inquisition.

But again, the DVD is very professionally done. And the first two-thirds
deals with that 1203-1808 timeframe.

The last third deals with that forgotten holocaust, some people call it the
Vatican Holocaust, and they’re talking about the massacre in Croatia in the
1940s. Croatia was a part of Yugoslavia and then broke away and became a
puppet state to the Nazis. And this fascist state, butchered and tortured up
to 1 million innocent Serb Orthodox Christians, men, women, and children, to
the point where they impaled children alive on stakes, they crucified
Orthodox priests on wooden doors, they skinned people alive, they buried
people alive. They burned people alive. They sawed them. They cut their eyes
out, and made necklaces from them, and I know you’re very familiar with this.

Gordon Comstock: Yeah, I read that book, The Vatican Holocaust by Avro
Manhattan.

Darryl Eberhart: And he has pictures in there of both the perpetrators…

Gordon Comstock: Smiling as they’re sawing through some guys’ neck.

b>Darryl Eberhart: We need to think about this because there are 10 FEMA
regions in the US. There are 10 Jesuit provincialists assigned to the US. I
don’t think that’s a coincidence.

And when we think that two Jesuit prelates, they were Jesuit monsignors who
were in archbishop positions in Zagreb and Sarajevo, respectively, Aloysius
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Stepinac, who also was the military vicar to the Ustaše military killing
squads that ran around, and Archbishop Ivan Šarić. And so these two Jesuit
archbishops ran this choreographed, this horrible holocaust – a religious
side basically – the slaughter of Orthodox Serbians.

Gordon Comstock: And the people who led the bloodthirsty mobs were Franciscan
priests, correct?

Darryl Eberhart: Yes, mostly, and some of the worst commandants were, like
you said, Franciscan priests, monks, and friars. They sometimes led the
Ustaše units, and if they weren’t the actual officer in charge, then they
were an adviser who participated in and urged the torture. And as one writer
wrote, he said, they weren’t content just to kill people, they had to
horribly torture them first. So, it boggles the minds of people who have not
been brought up Roman Catholic and who do not know the history of the Roman
Catholic Church to think of a Church that calls itself Christian doing this
type of thing.

Gordon Comstock: And so, that was a carryover. That was still the
Inquisition, right? The Inquisition never really officially went away.

Darryl Eberhart: No. No. And that was a modern-day Inquisition that we need
to look at because, as one writer, I think it was Manhattan himself said, it
serves as a model of what the Roman Catholic Church would like to do if they
could ever, wherever they have the power to establish themselves as the State
Church and to totally, as Edmond Paris wrote, convert or die with everyone
else. Of course, some of the Orthodox people did convert, but again, this DVD
of the Inquisition by Richard Bennett is critical for people to see, whether
they’re Roman Catholic or non-Roman Catholic, to see the barbarity of all
this. When FEMA takes over and because the governors, those ten Jesuit
providentials, are the real power behind them, we know what these people can
do (based on the history of the Inquisition).

Here’s a little thing I’d like to read, but I had stuck into several of the
newsletters when I started writing more about Roman Catholicism. I put,

“Why am I writing more and more about Roman Catholicism? I’ve been writing
more on the Roman Catholic Church’s hierarchy, and especially its Jesuit
order in recent newsletters, because I keep uncovering more and more about
the deep hatred that the hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church has for
independent Bible-believing Christians, Protestants, Orthodox Christians, and
Jews. And by the way, during World War II, it was just a bloodbath that
mainly went after Protestants in northern Germany, Orthodox Christians, not
just in Serbia, but in Russia and in Ukraine, and of course Jews, up to 6
million Jews, despite all of these people that try to say that there were
only a couple hundred thousand. I’ve seen the actual pictures of the
bulldozing of the bodies and that when the American soldiers went into camp.
(Note from me: The actual number of Jews who died in the holocaust is
something I don’t care to debate about anymore. The fact is, not only Jews
died, but millions of other ethnic peoples such as Romanies AKA Gypsies,
Poles, Ukrainians, Russians, Serbians, and other Slavic peoples, even non-
Slavic peoples such as Estonians, Latvians, and Lithuanians. It’s interesting
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to me that when the Holocaust is mentioned, people only think about the Jews
and none of the other ethnic groups the Nazis murdered. Why is that? I
believe it’s due to Jesuit control of the press and education to put emphasis
on the Jews in order to justify the Zionists of their dirty deeds. )

Gordon Comstock: So let me derail you quickly here because you just prompted
something. Darryl, do you think, as I strongly suspect, that not only during
World War II, not only what happened in Croatia with the mass murder and
torture of the Serbs, not only was that a carryover of the same Inquisition,
but do you think, given that Hitler is still to this day a Catholic in title,
he never was excommunicated, and given that it was guys like Franz von Papan,
who was he a cardinal or archbishop who…

Darryl Eberhart: No, no, he was a knight of Malta. He put Hitler into power.

Gordon Comstock: He put Hitler into power. And as we know, the Knights of
Malta are under the auspices of the Vatican. Do you consider that the far
more infamous Holocaust that we see so many movies and books about, like
Schindler’s List and whatnot, do you think that that also was a carryover of
the Inquisition?

Darryl Eberhart: Without doubt, there’s no doubt in my mind that that was
another part of the modern-day Inquisition. Serbia wasn’t the only one. World
War II was an entire Inquisition. The Catholic Church has long hated Orthodox
Christians, and that’s why the Nazi SS units, a lot of them in the central
security service were priests that put on the black uniform. The head of the
Nazi SS was not little pug-nose, the nephew Heinrich Himmler, Kurt Heinrich
Himmler. The real head of it was his uncle who was a Roman Catholic priest, a
Jesuit subordinate to the Jesuit Superior General, Ledóchowski. But those
priests followed in with the killer units, just like the Ustaše had the
Franciscan priests, monks, and friars, these Jesuit priests and other Roman
Catholic priests were even wearing the black uniform of the Nazi SS. And they
were with the killer squads that came in behind the regular German military,
whenever they invaded into the Ukraine and further into the Soviet Union.

So it was when I first looked at Eric John Phelps’ book, I thought, “Wow!
Could it be that this thing was just totally orchestrated to slaughter as
many Protestants and Jews and Orthodox Christians as possible?” I don’t know
how anyone can really take an honest look at World War II and not come to
that conclusion. Where did almost all the firebombing take place? In northern
Germany, not in Catholic Bavaria. What happened to the poor German
Protestants up in the northern, northeastern parts like in Prussia? They were
forced to march during winter, and women and children died along the way.
Some people think up to a million people that died in the camps in the
northern part. The American and British camps were horrible. They allowed
malnutrition, they allowed weather exposure to these people. They were
horribly treated. The amount of food they were given like I said, forced
march in the middle of winter. And then of course the Jews, they went after
them big time, and also after the Orthodox Christians. So, I don’t see how
anyone can really be honest, whether he’s Roman Catholic or non-Roman
Catholic, look at World War II and not just see a massive religious side that
was orchestrated by having Knights of Malta running the intelligence services
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on both sides.

I worked 26 years in the intelligence community. When you have top positions
like the CIA counter-intelligence desk when you hold the head of the CIA, the
head of the FBI, then you can murder anybody, and that’s what happened with
John Kennedy, and then cover it up because you have all your people at the
key choke points, and no mid-level analyst or something’s going to be able to
get anything. He’ll get murdered if he tries to go outside of the channels.
And that’s what they did with the two liaison positions with Kennedy. And
everyone around Kennedy, and that’s something that you and I have talked
about before, is the alternative medium, much of it, blames everything on the
Jews, mentioning the Rothschilds and that or the head of the Federal Reserve,
and not ever getting to the secret societies and the control of the secret
societies by the Jesuits Superior General, where they have control of these,
not only the intelligence agencies, but they are able then to use through the
CIA cooperation with Special Forces, Navy Seals, they are able to use our
most elite military to murder people and cover it up, and having key people
in Congress. Almost every key committee is held by a Roman Catholic
generally.

It’s interesting, I started when I was updating some of my news articles, I
will tell the story, and you know it, at one time I had 106 articles up on
the web, 106, and a lot of them dealt with assassination, like the
assassination of Kennedy, the assassination of John Paul I, the assassination
of Oscar Romero, the Archbishop down in El Salvador, and the assassination of
Lincoln. When you look around and start digging a little bit outside of
mainstream publishing and the current American textbooks, you find out in all
of these that the culprits are the Jesuits! And the rest of the Vatican, the
papacy, clearly their fingerprints are all over the assassination of Lincoln.

My goodness, they even helped John Harrison escape up to Canada, where two
Roman Catholic priests hid them out, one of the Archkins’ Bearers, and then
they ferried them over to England and down to the papacy, where they became
part of the Pope’s own personal bodyguard in a Zouave company.

But Burke McCarty and her book pointed out… she wrote an interesting book,
The Suppressed Truth About the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln. That book
was published in 1924. And when she did, she’s got a great quote in there,
and I’ll just paraphrase it because I don’t have it right in front of me, but
she said that during the Wilson administration, that would have been, he
served two terms, I think that would be 1913 to 1921. He’s the president who
said, “I’ll never send your boys overseas” just like FDR later. But anyway,
she said during his administration, the head of the Army, the head of the
Navy, the head of the Merchant’s fleet, the head of the post office, and she
named a couple of others, and she said just about every single department in
the U.S. government – now remember, this is in the 1920s, the early 20s – she
said was held by a fourth degree Knight of Columbus! Now, the Roman Catholic
population at that time was one-sixth the entire U.S. population, but they
are holding every single key government position.

Lincoln said that in his time, half of the newspapers, I mentioned it
earlier, half the newspapers were run by the Roman Catholic Church. And then
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F. Tupper Saussy, when he came out with his book, Rulers of Evil, showed how
in the Reagan administration, almost all his top advisers were Roman
Catholic, and almost every key position, intelligence, finance, in both the
Senate and the House, were all held by Roman Catholics.

And it’s interesting, when you think back, Gordon, if you go to an
independent fundamental church, you’re to find out these guys have all been
taught in their seminaries, “We don’t get involved in politics,” but when you
go to Roman Catholic churches, when they have their Knights of Columbus, and
they try to recruit young Roman Catholics into that, they tell their people,
get into law enforcement, get into government, become mayor, become governor,
become president. They’re talking two sides there. They infiltrate, and
Protestants have trouble understanding that because we wouldn’t think of
infiltrating a Catholic church, but the Jesuits are masters of infiltration,
and they have their people infiltrate, even seminaries of these independent
fundamental associations and everything. And they tell these people, “Now you
need to obey government no matter how evil it is, no matter how fascist it
is, because don’t you know government is from God, and you guys need to stay
out of politics. You’re only here to win souls, you don’t get involved in
anything. And then they’re telling their people, “Get involved in law
enforcement, get involved in politics.” You go to these, a lot of these
northern, northeastern cities, Midwest, Chicago, New York, Boston, you’ll
find out that a very large number of the police officers, especially in the
middle and higher levels, are Knights of Columbus.

And you can see that on a website, spirituallysmart.com. It has all kinds of
pictures. Jeb Bush is a fourth-degree Knight of Columbus. It has a picture of
him getting his ceremony there. It has a picture of President George W. Bush
shaking hands with a bunch of Knights of Columbus. It has a picture of some
of these top people in the New York police force. I think one of them was a
former Homeland Security agent, a very high-ranking one. They’re all Knights
of Columbus!

So what does that bode for us? We need to remember something, Gordon, and
that is that the Ustaše was a Roman Catholic militia called Catholic Action
in Yugoslavia. Whenever the German troops poured across the border, these
people turned on their own government, turned on their own constitution,
their own people, and betrayed them, and showed the Nazis, well, I should say
the German troops, where the arms were stored, and where aircraft were hidden
away. They basically were a fifth column. I hope most of the listeners
understand that in the fifth column from the Spanish Civil War, there was
General Mola. Franco said he had a fifth column. In other words, he had
people friendly to him behind the enemy’s line pretending to be good guys
when they were actually betraying them. He claimed to have in Madrid, a fifth
column.

Well, throughout all of Europe in World War II, there were fifth columns in
France and Yugoslavia that betrayed their own people, their own country,
their own government, and their own military.

Gordon Comstock: They assassinated King Alexander of Yugoslavia.
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Darryl Eberhart:Right. And the Ustaše we need to remember was a Roman
Catholic militia, basically a terrorist group before World War II. And then
once Pavlach was put into power, Ante Pavlach, an interesting character, who
said, “A good Ustaše is someone who can cut a child out of its mother’s
womb.”

And having the two archbishops there, once they took power, well, guess what
happened to the Roman Catholic militia, Catholic action, Ustaše? They became
the regular military forces, and they went around being the killer squad.

And people need to think. I’ve heard there are a million and a half to two
million strong in the Knights of Columbus. There are signs about them all
over where I live. You see all their signs. They have chapters and stuff.
They sell insurance, they sell little gambling tickets basically that are
based on the lottery here in Pennsylvania. These guys are wealthy, they’re
powerful, and we need to think, what are they gonna do when we go under total
martial law in a fascist state here? Are these guys gonna be just like the
Ustaše in Croatia?

That’s something to think about because the fourth-degree oath of the Knights
of Columbus, now they’ve probably mellowed it some, but it was a horrible
plot oath that was read into the Congressional record in the early 1900s. We
don’t need militias such as the Knights of Columbus that have an oath to a
foreign potentate, and that’s what the pope is. And if people think that’s
hard, it’s just the truth.

Gordon Comstock: When you say foreign potentate, now that brings up a good
point because we talk a lot about the dangers of Roman Catholicism and the
Jesuits and the upper echelon of that hierarchy, but that upper echelon,
foreign potentate, isn’t the real threat, the real source of all this threat
is because it is that the Vatican is a nation-state, is it not? People still
think the Vatican is just part of a religious system,

Darryl Eberhart: It is a nation state. The Vatican State has diplomatic
relations with something like over 80 or 100 countries, I forget. But they’re
a member of the United Nations, the pope goes and speaks there, and I know
they’ve got diplomatic relations with all of the major countries in the
world. As a matter of fact, they were restored with Mussolini in the
Concordant that he signed with the papacy. Of course, some people tend to
forget Hitler also signed a Concordant on the papacy, and you mentioned
earlier, that Hitler was never excommunicated, and neither was Mussolini. As
a matter of fact, when Hitler died, or some people say he didn’t really die,
he went to Argentina, but anyway, when he supposedly committed suicide, they
had a high requiem mass for him in Spain, officiated, I think by three Roman
Catholic priests. Generally, that’s only for like a cardinal or something,
and they had that for him. But Mussolini, Hitler, and none of the worst of
these mass murders was ever excommunicated by the Roman Catholic Church, how
could they? These guys were working for them. You know, that’s not good PR
within your own camp if you excommunicate your top murderers that carry out
your orders for you.

Let’s say one other thing, you mentioned a good point. A lot of people tend



to think of Roman Catholicism as just a religion. No, the Roman Catholic
Church is probably the most powerful geopolitical faction in the world
because of controlling secret societies, plus having a billion people
adherence, plus having a Vatican bank, and they have another bank too, but
all their stock holdings in that, the Knights of Malta are big bankers, so
they’re filthy rich, and so we need to think of them as the most powerful
geopolitical and financial power on the entire planet. They’re not just a
religion.

We Americans have for the most part been largely ignorant of the well-
documented history of the Roman Catholic Church in conducting brutal
religious genocide, the Inquisition, holy wars, and holy crusades against all
the aforementioned groups, Bible-believing Christians, Protestants, Orthodox
Christians, and Jews.

Sadly, many Americans believe the ecumenical rhetoric of the Roman Catholic
Church’s hierarchy, that she has changed her ways and now loves all the
“Separated Brethren.” (Formally called heretics.) Well, we now know that Pope
Benedict XVI has come out and said, “Well, that liberal stuff you kind of
heard out of Vatican II is, they’re just spinning that the wrong way. There’s
no salvation outside of the Roman Catholic Church.”

I’ve got some of his recent documents where he said any church that came out
of the Protestant Reformation is not a church. So guess what, Protestants?
You’re back to being heretics and not Separated Brethren.

And by the way, the ecumenical movement is totally run by Roman Catholics.
There’s a Roman Catholic priest named Forrest and that, but you’ll find it
almost all of these, the Billy Graham crusades, and that there are always
priests there, Paul and Jan Crouch. You can almost always see a priest in the
background there. Jack Van Empey praises Mary and the Marian apparitions and
the Pope. So a lot of these so-called Protestant evangelists are just, well,
Billy Graham himself has an honorary degree from a Roman Catholic Institute
of Higher Learning.

Gordon Comstock: They’re all subverted.

Darryl Eberhart:Yeah. They’re working for the other side. And we need to
realize that these people are pied pipers. As a matter of fact, Billy Graham,
when a Roman Catholic comes forward in his crusade wanting to truly learn
more about Christ, what does Billy Graham and those counselors do? They turn
them over to the local Roman Catholic Church! They say, “Go back to your
Roman Catholic Church and learn there.”

Again, I’m not trying to be mean to anyone because I love a lot of individual
Roman Catholics, but Roman Catholicism is basically pagan. It’s the old
Babylonian religion. It’s paganism with a thin veneer of Christianity. It
moved into the power vacuum whenever the imperial pagan Roman Empire fell and
the Pope basically took over as the ghost rose from the ashes of the pagan
imperial Roman Empire.

Gordon Comstock: Darrell, this gets into eschatology. You have these pre-



tribbers, these huge futurist Christians nowadays who are expecting some kind
of revived Roman Empire in the future. And what they are obtusely not seeing
is that when the secular government of Rome fell, it morphed into… basically,
what I’m trying to say is their revived Roman Empire is Roman Catholicism
because it carried on Rome and engulfed all the other states around it. So
it’s right in front of them. It’s always been in front of them. It’s always
been the number one persecutor of …

Darryl Eberhart: True Bible-believing Christians, including the Waldenses.
You know how they treated the Waldenses, I know you read about them, and the
Albigenses. They called the Albigenses and Waldenes, heretics, Manichaeans,
Dualists, and all kinds of dirty names. But they were just simple Bible-
believing Christians who were always … let me repeat that, they didn’t leave
the Catholic Church, they were always outside the Catholic Church. And
because Catholics in France compared the wonderful lives of these people,
they were hard-working, industrious, moral people to other Catholics, the
Catholic Church was starting to lose their adherence. They were leaving in
droves to join these people. And that’s when the Catholic Church crushed the
entire southern population of southern France. They exterminated the
Albigenses in a series of crusades. I think they started somewhere around
1208. And they basically used some of the same crusaders who had been down in
the Middle East and turned them loose, including rapists and murderers out of
the prisons to slaughter these people.

And that’s why I started writing more and more about Roman Catholicism just
because… I don’t know how to say this in any other way than the Roman
Catholic Church is basically, especially the Jesuit order in the last four
centuries, international murder incorporated. They’re just mass murderers,
masters of assassination of individuals, but also masters of religious
genocide. And we need to speak out about it. Roman Catholics need to learn.

I think if Roman Catholics in America could learn one-tenth of the history of
their Church, purposely a Church, but again, remember, it’s an official
nation-state, the Vatican state, that was restored by Mussolini with his
Concordate. But anyway, by the way, Roman Catholicism also became the state
religion again there. So the deadly wound kind of got healed there whenever
they got back as a Vatican state.

It’s not the Jews, the Zionist Jews who are running around fomenting all the
wars, it’s the Roman Catholic Church.

There was a man named Edmond Paris who was born Roman Catholic, a French
author who wrote several books like “Convert or Die”. But he wrote The Secret
History of the Jesuits that people can still get that from Jack Chick, Chick
publication (and this website).

Gordon Comstock: We spoke of that book, Roman Catholicism by Loraine Boettner
as maybe the best book to give your Roman Catholic friends to get them out of
that system, to wake them up.

Darryl Eberhart: The book is simply called Roman Catholicism and it’s by
Loraine Boettner. It was published in 1962. It’s a 466-page paperback book.
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My best friend and his wife, have four children, and they gave them Dave
Hunt’s book and it really turned them off. Dave Hunt’s book is a great book,
A Woman Rides the Beast, I like it, but I’ve heard from several Catholics
that it really turns Catholics off.

Gordon Comstock: It’s all factual, but it’s too much at once.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah, for new comers. It’s a good book. If you’re a non-
Catholic, I would highly recommend you get that from Chick Publications. A
Woman Rides the Beast is a great book for a non-Catholic because it gets into
their doctrines in the back. He gets into papal infallibility quite a bit,
and celibacy and purgatory and he’ll give you definitions of all of them. But
he gets a lot into the genocide too.

Gordon Comstock: The sordid history of the popes, Hunt gets into in spades.

Darryl Eberhart: Yes, he does a very good job. But if you want to hand
something to a Roman Catholic to read because you want them to see that their
churches’ practices and doctrines are unbiblical, unscriptural. Roman
Catholicism is the best book. And I tell you why. That man has been horribly
attacked by the Roman Catholic Church because he’s right on the money. And
again, he doesn’t do it in a caustic and vitriolic, nasty manner. He just
lays it out nice and just pleasant. And just saying here it is, this is what
the Bible says, this is what the Catholic Church says. So I highly recommend
it. You get that book and get it into the hands of Catholic friends. It’s
much better received than most other books.

Let me give a Bible verse here. It’s critical. We’re very ignorant of
history. We’re also biblically ignorant in America. And I’m sure know very
well this verse,

Hosea 4:6  My people are destroyed for lack of knowledge: because thou hast
rejected knowledge, I will also reject thee, that thou shalt be no priest to
me: seeing thou hast forgotten the law of thy God, I will also forget thy
children.

That’s pretty serious. We need to be Bible readers. You mentioned about the
papacy and how easy it is to see. Some people try to predict who the
Antichrist is going to be. Some people said it was Gorbachev with the little
red mark on his head. Some people even said it was Reagan. There’s Prince
Charles. There have been many candidates, Mussolini was a candidate, Hitler
was a candidate. Of course these guys are dead now.

Rather than trying to predict who the final CEO of the Satanic Kingdom is
gonna be, that priest of 22 years, Richard Bennett, points out on his DVD,
The Inquisition, the Bible very clearly lays out that the papacy is the
Antichrist.

Revelation 17:9  And here is the mind which hath wisdom. The seven heads are
seven mountains, on which the woman sitteth.

Now someone like Texe Marrs says that’s Jerusalem. But Jerusalem never ruled
over all the kings of the earth. Some people say Rio de Janeiro has seven
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hills. Now the only place with seven hills that ruled over the kings of the
earth for probably over 1200 years was the Roman Catholic church or papacy.
They crowned kings and emperors and deposed them. Few emperors and kings had
ever won against the pope. Most of them lost on the battle field because the
pope would rally several countries against the nation that opposed him.

Some people used to joke, “Well, how many divisions does the pope have? The
answer is he has as many divisions as the US or the Soviets or whoever he’s
controlling. They’ve infiltrated and decapitated those governments.

Verse Revelation 17:18 says, And the woman which thou sawest is that great
city, which reigneth over the kings of the earth.

Again, the Israel kings, kings of Judah, David, and Solomon at their peak
didn’t rule over the kings of the earth. They ruled over maybe the kings of
Edom and Moab and the Syrians. But they didn’t rule over the Assyrians. They
didn’t rule over the Babylonians. They didn’t rule over the Chinese. However,
the papacy ruled over continental Europe for over a thousand years.

But here’s the verse that’s kind of interesting. I used to say I’m not
telling Catholics to come out of the church. I am now.

Revelation 18:4  And I heard another voice from heaven, saying, Come out of
her, my people, that ye be not partakers of her sins, and that ye receive not
of her plagues.

The Bible says that papal Rome is going to get burned in the end. And I would
say to … and I love again many individual Roman Catholics … get out of there.
Not only is your church, which is a state, a geopolitical and financial
entity, guilty of pedophilia to the maximum extreme, not only is it guilty of
up to 40% of American nuns reporting being sexually abused, you can find that
in a Boston Globe article. I’m looking for the book, but it’s in a great book
called Lucifer’s Lodge – Satanic Ritual Abuse in the Catholic Church was
written by a Roman Catholic named Kennedy. Not only is it guilty of all that,
but if you read my Bloody Hearts article, you’ll find out that the Roman
Catholic church as Baron De Pane, the French statesman said, “Its history is
written in blood.” Blood is what it’s all about. The slaughtering of Jews
left and right, as you well know Gordon, whenever the Roman Catholic
crusaders, not the Christian crusaders, went into Antioch in 1096. The Roman
Catholic crusaders slaughtered every man, woman, and child, Christian, Jew,
and Muslim in Antioch. Then they went down, and in Jerusalem, in 1099 they
slaughtered just about everyone. There were a few Muslims that bought their
way out, the rich ones, but other than that they slaughtered every man,
woman, and child, other than the few that bought their way out, Jew, Muslim,
and non-Catholic Christian. And that has been the history of that church.

Before the Crusaders even went down to the Middle East, they went into the
Western provinces of Andrew and Puto and practiced up for the crusades by
slaughtering every Jew they could find, going through the villages of those
Western, I probably murdered the pronunciation, those Western provinces in
France, they practiced up. Their entire history is nothing but religious
genocide. Every 50 to 100 years, the Roman Catholic church goes on a mass



murder spree, and they did it as recently as the 1940s. (The 1994 Rwanda
genocide was even more recent.)

And Gordon, that’s why I think you’re staying in and working hard at what you
do, why I am too because we smell what happened in Croatia, what happened all
over the European continent, in the 1940s, may be coming to a neighborhood
near all of us soon here in America, like they used to talk about movies
going around the drive-in theaters. It’s coming to a neighborhood soon near
us. And again, ten FEMA regions, ten Jesuits, provincial’s assigned here, and
we’ve got the fascist police state almost totally set up here in America.

If Roman Catholics do not leave in droves as they did during the Reformation,
the only thing that stopped this, that flow, was the sword and the stake that
the Catholic church wielded against its own people, otherwise, Europe would
be totally Protestant right now. And that’s why the Inquisition was
instituted and carried on, and again, 80 popes in a row.

And if you’re a Roman Catholic, get a book called Vicars of Christ: The Dark
Side of the Papacy, by Peter De Rosa. There’s a Roman Catholic that just gave
you the real nitty gritty of what the papacy was about. It was nothing but
rich aristocratic families battling with each other. Most popes were
murdered, by the way, very few died natural deaths, some mysterious, but many
of them were murdered because they were fighting with each other for the
coveted position because of all the wealth and power that it carried with it.

So again, we’re not being mean, we don’t hate Roman Catholics, we’re just
trying to warn you, your system, it’s not biblical, it’s a murdering system,
and it’s a system full of pedophile priests, and it’s just a real sad story
that it calls itself Christian.

I tell my Catholic friends this, you’re not going to like a Catholic police
state here in fascist America. It’s not going to be good for Catholics
because the Inquisition didn’t just kill Bible believers. Many Roman
Catholics, if they were wealthy, maybe you had a good-looking wife or
daughter, they turned you in, and you went before the Inquisition, and very
few people ever got acquitted from the Inquisition. By the way, most lawyers
were not allowed to represent you, you couldn’t see you’re accuser, so they
had an almost 100% conviction, right? And that’s why we’re warning people, to
find out about this Church geopolitical financial entity, do a little bit of
research.

Image of Darryl Eberhart’s ToughIssues.org website which is no
longer online.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/war/when-priests-forgot-about-god-an-analysis-of-the-catholic-churchs-role-in-genocide/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/war/when-priests-forgot-about-god-an-analysis-of-the-catholic-churchs-role-in-genocide/
https://archive.org/details/vicars-of-christ-the-dark-side-of-the-papacy
https://archive.org/details/vicars-of-christ-the-dark-side-of-the-papacy


 Loading...

 Taking too long?

 Reload document
|  Open in new tab

https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/WelcomeToToughissues.orgByDarrylEberhart.pdf
https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/WelcomeToToughissues.orgByDarrylEberhart.pdf


Download [1.20 MB]

The Influence of Thomas Aquinas – By
Former Priest Richard Bennett

Thomas Aquinas, the most learned man in the 13th century, combined
Aristotle’s pagan philosophy with Roman Catholic Church teaching.

An Overview of the History of the
Papacy – By Richard Bennett

Because of the fascination of the world with the office of the Pope and his
power, it is important to study the topic historically and in the light of
Biblical truth. This article is an overview of the history of the Papacy from
its inception to rule of Pope John Paul II. A biblical analysis of the basis
on which the Office of the Papacy claims to be the Rock of Matthew 16:18 is
found on our Webpage: www.bereanbeacon.org

https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/WelcomeToToughissues.orgByDarrylEberhart.pdf
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-influence-of-thomas-aquinas-by-former-priest-richard-bennett/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-influence-of-thomas-aquinas-by-former-priest-richard-bennett/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/an-overview-of-the-history-of-the-papacy-by-richard-bennett/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/an-overview-of-the-history-of-the-papacy-by-richard-bennett/
https://bereanbeacon.org/


Early church at Rome

The church at Rome was in the beginning a community of brothers and sisters,
guided by a few of the brothers. The four Gospels and letters of the Apostles
settled the great questions of doctrine. A pompous title and position of one
man lording it over the others did not exist, as such is forbidden by the
Holy Scriptures. The lives of the believers and the doctrine taught were in
accord with the Lord’s words, “One is your Master, even Christ; and all ye
are brethren.”1 The Scriptures, however, warned that from the midst of the
brotherhood would arise a power that would attempt to destroy the Gospel and
the simple brotherhood of believers. This was nowhere more graphically
fulfilled than in the rise of the Office of the Papacy out of the church that
had been established in Rome.

Gradual rise of Papal Rome

The respect enjoyed by the various Christian elders in the second century was
roughly proportionate to the rank of the city in which they resided. At that
time, Rome was the largest, richest, most powerful city in the world, the
queen of the Imperial Roman Empire. If Rome was the queen of cities, why
should she not be the one to have a bishop to be the king of bishops? Thus,
even when pagan Rome fell to the barbarian nations, some of the political
esteem that she had won from the nations of the earth remained. The Barbarian
overthrow of the Western Roman Empire was succeeded by the gradual rise of
Papal Rome. Gradually, bishops from different parts of the empire, seeing
themselves as above ordinary elders, yielded to the bishops of Rome some
portion of the honor similar to that which the world gives to a prince. From
this approbation, the Bishops of Rome began to demand submission as the
third, fourth, and fifth centuries passed. In these centuries also, as the
true Gospel was watered down, there came in its place the growth of ritualism
in the churches, in which true worship of God and the inner conviction of the
Holy Spirit was replaced by ceremonialism and idolatry. Pagan practices took
on a veneer of Christianity. The clergy-laity division of the people of God
became the accepted base. This further devolved into a hierarchy of the
ruling clergy. By the end of the fifth century, the early ministers of the
Gospel, who had taught the Scripture, had become replaced by a sacrificing
priesthood in which the priest presumed to mediate between God and men. The
church was no more the fellowship of believers under Christ Jesus, but rather
an institution dominated by a hierarchy, with the most powerful individual
being the Bishop of Rome.2

Bishop of Rome becomes the Pope

The power of the Bishop of Rome ascended as the imperial power of the Emperor
declined. Edicts of the Emperor Theodosius II and of Valentinian III
proclaimed the Roman bishop “as Rector of the whole Church.” The Emperor
Justinian, who was living in the East in Constantinople, in the sixth century
published a similar decree. These proclamations did not create the office of
the Pope but from the sixth century there was such advancement of power and
prestige that from that time the title of “Pope” began to fit the one who was
Bishop of Rome.3



Fraudulent documents aid rise of Papacy

It was not until the middle of the eight century that serious contentions
were made claiming the transfer of power and authority from the Emperor
Constantine to the Bishop of Rome. The Donation of Constantine was purported
to be the legal document in which the Emperor Constantine donated to
Sylvester, the Bishop of Rome (314-335), much of his property and invested
him with great spiritual power and authority. The vastness and splendor of
the inheritance allegedly given by Constantine to Sylvester in the spurious
document is seen the following quotation from the manuscript,

“We attribute to the See of Peter all the dignity, all the glory,
all the authority of the imperial power. Furthermore, we give to
Sylvester and to his successors our palace of the Lateran, which is
incontestably the finest palace on the earth; we give him our
crown, our miter, our diadem, and all our imperial vestments; we
transfer to him the imperial dignity. We bestow on the holy Pontiff
in free gift the city of Rome, and all the western cities of Italy.
To cede precedence to him, we divest ourselves of our authority
over all those provinces, and we withdraw from Rome, transferring
the seat of our empire to Byzantium; inasmuch as it is not proper
that an earthly emperor should preserve the least authority, where
God hath established the head of his religion.”4

The Donation of Constantine was probably forged a little before A.D. 754. Of
it, Wylie says, “In it Constantine is made to speak in the Latin of the
eighth century, and to address Bishop Sylvester as ‘Prince of the Apostles,
Vicar of Christ’. During more than 600 years Rome impressively cited this
deed of gift, inserted it in her codes, permitted none to question its
genuineness, and burned those who refused to believe in it. The first dawn of
light in the sixteenth century sufficed to discover the cheat. In the
following century another document of a like extraordinary character was
given to the world. We refer to the Decretals of Isidore. These were
concocted about the year 845. They professed to be a collection of the
letters, rescripts, and bulls of the early pastors of the Church of Rome…The
writer, who professed to be living in the first century, painted the Church
of Rome in the magnificence which she attained only in the ninth, and made
the pastors of the first age speak in the pompous words of the Popes of the
Middle Ages. Abounding in absurdities, contradiction, and anachronisms, it
affords a measure of the intelligence of the age that accepted it as
authentic…It became the foundation of the canon law, and continues to be so,
although there is not now a Popish writer who does not acknowledge it to be a
piece of imposture.”5

As early as 865, Pope Nicholas drew from these forgeries a way to demand
submission from bishops and princes. The arrogance of the popes grew from
this time onward. Popes became intoxicated with their own pride; some in
their teens and twenties lost their senses in drunken immorality.6 The
infamous women of history, Theodora and Marozia, for many years governed the
papal throne. That unholy See, pretending to rise above the majesty of kings



and bishops, was sunk in the dregs of sin. Theodora and Marozia installed and
deposed at their pleasure those who sat in the pretended chair of St. Peter.
For two centuries, the Papacy was one wild arena of disorders as the most
powerful families of Italy disputed and fought over it like a possession.

Lusts of the mind

The year 1073 was a turning point from the centuries of gross immorality.
Rigorous discipline filled the papacy. Reaching above the lusts of the flesh,
the lusts of papal minds began to clutch at the things of God. Pope Gregory
VII, the noted Hildebrand, ambitious beyond all who had preceded him, took to
himself the idea that the reign of the Pope was but another name for the
reign of God. He resolved never to rest until he had subjected all authority
and power, both spiritual and temporal, to the “chair of Peter”. Hildebrand’s
successors continued his project, and strove by trickery, by arms, by
crusades and by anathemas, to place the world under the scepter of the papal
throne. For two centuries from the time of Hildebrand’s reign, the papacy
increased in power and glory, and was maintained by thousands of destroyed
lives, many deposed kings and princes, many sacked cities, and many fields
deluged with blood.

Popes Innocent III (1216) and Boniface VIII (1303) put the final touches to
Papal triumph in spiritual and temporal power. Seventy-five popes, one after
another, from Pope Innocent Pope Pius VII, approved of torture, murder, and
burning at the stake, and the confiscation of property of believers in the
horrific centuries of the Inquisition.7 Many of those slain were true Bible
believers.

“The most ghastly abomination of all was the system of torture. The
accounts of its cold- blooded operations make one shudder at the
capacity of human beings for cruelty. And it was decreed and
regulated by the Popes who claim to represent Christ on earth. In
1252 Pope Innocent IV solemnly authorized it. Confirmatory or
regulatory decrees about it were issued by Alexander IV, Clement
IV, Urban IV and Clement V.”8

The Papacy had become “drunken with the blood of the saints, and with the
blood of the martyrs of Jesus.”9 No other kingdom or power has ever drunken
so deeply of this blood as had Papal Rome. Thus as streams are traced to the
fountain, so is the Papacy traced to the prophecies of Scripture, which
correctly interprets the Papacy. This is “the same horn [that] made war with
the saints, and prevailed against them.”10 “And it was given unto him to make
war with the saints, and to overcome them: and power was given him over all
kindreds, and tongues, and nations.”11

The Papacy and Modern Times

A partial list of the successes of the Papacy under Roman Catholic dictators
in twentieth century includes: Adolf Hitler in Germany, 1933-1945; Benito
Mussolini in Italy, 1922-1943; Francisco Franco in Spain, 1936-1975; Antonio



Salazar in Portugal, 1932-1968; Juan Peron in Argentina, 1946-1955; Ante
Pavelic in Croatia, 1941-1945; and Engelbert Dollfuss and Kurt von
Schuschnigg in Austria, 1932-1934. The Vatican’s legal agreement with those
nations is well known; few, however, see the Nazism of Germany and the
Fascism of Italy, Spain, Portugal, Croatia, and Latin America as consequences
of the Papacy’s economic and social teachings, and legal agreements between
the Vatican and these nations.12 The Crusades and the 605 years of the
Inquisition have stopped, but the power of the Papacy to influence and to
control governments, social, economic, political life and the destinies of
peoples, has continued.

Power through law

What had looked like a mortal wound to Papal power took place in 1798.13 A
general of Napoleon’s army entered the Vatican, removing Pope Pius VI from
his throne; and so it was that Popedom lost its basis as a civil power. Pope
Pius IX, not having territorial or civil power, sought to re-establish the
Papacy. An internally important part of his design brought about the
declaration of Papal infallibility. With remarkable ingenuity against not
only the Scriptural absurdity of the concept, but also in spite of the
historical fact of heretical popes, this was made doctrine at Vatican Council
I in 1870. Further, the Papacy re-established itself internally by re-
organizing Roman Catholic law into the 1917 Code of Canon Law.14 The apparent
mortal wound of 1798 was to be healed in 1929 when under Mussolini, the
Vatican was again recognized as a civil power and seated on all seven hills.
The concordat with Mussolini was just the beginning of many civil concordats,
one of the most infamous being that between Pope Pius XII and Adolf Hitler.15

The Papacy had again consolidated its power from within by the 1917 Code of
Canon Law and from without by legal concordats with the various nations. Thus
the Vatican, with its own citizens as part of sovereign nations across the
world and with her civil agreements with the same nations, has a double cord
of power. The individual Catholic, fearing for his salvation, and laden with
his first allegiance being to “holy Mother Church” is a pliable pawn in the
hand of the Papacy.16

The major change of direction made visible by Vatican Council II (1962-1965).
That council moved from separation from other religions to false ecumenism,
not only with the religions of the world, but also with Bible believers in
particular. “Separated brethren” was a new term for those always considered
heretics, while the pagan religions of Islam, Buddhism, and Hinduism now
became accepted ways to God.17 This new approach was established by the RCC
to win the world to herself by means of dialogue, the rules and goal of which
she has carefully spelled out in her post-Conciliar Document No. 42 on
ecumenism, which states that “dialogue is not an end in itself….it is not
just an academic discussion.” 18 Rather, “ecumenical dialogue…serves to
transform modes of thought and behavior and the daily life of those [non-
Catholic] communities. In this way, it aims at preparing the way for their
unity of faith in the bosom of a Church one and visible.”19

The Pope’s official position is that “ecumenical encounter is not merely an
individual work, but also a task of the [RC] Church, which takes precedence



over all individual opinions.”20 The Papacy expects this process of dialogue
to take time. The Roman Catholic Church’s stated aim of bringing all
Christian churches under her authority is clearly her goal. She says,

“…little by little, as the obstacles to perfect ecclesial communion
are overcome, all Christians will be gathered, in a common
celebration of the Eucharist [the Mass] into that unity of the one
and only Church….This unity, we believe, dwells in the Catholic
Church as something we can never lose.”21

Pope John Paul II, while initially having been thought to be liberal and
modern, consolidated further the dictatorial powers afforded him by the 1917
Code of Canon Law and by his purported infallibility, bequeathed him by
Vatican Council I. This he did by revising the 1917 Code, making it even more
conservative than it had been, and has been careful to appoint new bishops in
line with his centralized way of thinking.

Like another Hildebrand, John Paul II is determined to build, by both Church
and civil law, the structure by which the Papacy can again at the appropriate
time wield might and power among the nations.22 This same Pope John Paul II
has been adamant in his efforts to update the laws of the Roman Catholic
Church. Since the days of Hildebrand, popes have seen the necessity of making
iron and inflexible church laws before attempting to control her subjects and
those not Catholic by compulsion and violence, if necessary. In 1983, John
Paul II’s revision of the 1917 Code of Canon Law added to the Roman Catholic
laws, for example, “The Church has an innate and proper right to coerce
offending members of the Christian faithful by means of penal sanctions.”23

Examination of these laws shows them to be even more absolute and
totalitarian than those of the past. If one rejects submission of his
intellect and will to the Pope, or some of the other laws of the Papacy,
Canon 1371, Para. 1 states that “The following are to be punished with a just
penalty: 1 a person who…teaches a doctrine condemned by the Roman Pontiff….”
Canon 1312 outlines specified penalties that are to be carried out, “Para. 2.
The law can establish other expiatory penalties which deprive a believer of
some spiritual or temporal good and are consistent with the supernatural end
of the Church.” The perverse vindictiveness of these laws contravenes the
repeated Scriptural commands to be not despotic, as are the rulers of this
world. From the creation of the Papacy in the sixth century, its heart has
been that of law and force. Grace and the Gospel have been superseded by
decrees and coercion. A veneer of Christianity has always been upheld, yet
this surface ritual religion has always repressed and persecuted true
godliness. The history of the Papacy shows that unequivocally it is a power
structure built on forgeries, craft, persecution, a false gospel, church law,
civil power, and concordats. Nonetheless, the Papacy for most of its history
has succeeded in deluding millions. Present day Catholicism continues to
insist that its Papal Office is of God, and the world for the most part bows
down before her shrine and her Christ, the Pontiff himself.
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